VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES  

December 5, 2006

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Cindy Vowels, Mrs. Lora Schell, Mrs. Terisa Johnson, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis.  Mr. Darryl Murray absent. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. Mrs. Carlena Sheeran was a visitor.

 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Johnson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (07.19) 
Mrs. Vowels made a motion to approve the Minutes from the November 14, 2006 meeting. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (07.20) 

REPORTS

Food/Snack Policy – The council discussed proposed policy concerning homemade treats not being brought to school. After reviewing the proposed policy and making a couple of changes, Mrs. Johnson made a motion to adopt the following school-wide policy: 

FOOD/SNACK POLICY

Policy:
Due to health concerns, homemade snacks/baked goods are no longer allowed in the classroom. This includes anything that is not commercially prepared in its original wrapping. Items that are acceptable include:
· Store bought packaged cupcakes, cakes, or baked goods that are unopened.
· Individually wrapped snack foods such as Little Debbie snacks, Dolly Madison snacks, or any store brand snacks.
Parents are to check with the child's homeroom teacher for an appropriate day and time to bring the snacks.  Teachers are to monitor what foods come in and will need to allow only those food items that meet the requirements of this policy.

Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (07.21)
Posting of ½ Time Instructional Assistant –Mrs. Sheeran, Title Instructor, addressed the council concerning the Title I budget. There is approximately $2,500 left in the Parent Involvement category. This money will be spent on parent testing nights, and parent math nights. There is only $850.00 left in the Instructional category. There is $900.00 left in the Professional Development category that will be used for Math Alliance training and substitute teachers. Therefore, Mrs. Vowels made a motion to put the money (approximately $4,500) into the Title I budget to help pay for other instructional materials and professional development and to cancel the ½ time instructional assistant position. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (07.22) 

October Budget – The council reviewed the budget for September. Someone asked why there is money left in the Angel Tree Fund. After talking to Mrs. Patti Mayhew on Wednesday, December 6th, Mr. Dennis reported that there was extra money from the Resource Center because an assistant was not hired. The Resource Center helped to buy items for student’s that is usually taken out of the Angel Tree account throughout the year. Also, money was donated to the Angel Tree account after the “angel tree shopping”. There was also enough money in our field trip fund so money was not needed from the Angel Tree account. After the angel tree shopping this month, we will be buy clothing, shoes, backpacks etc., to keep at school for students who need them. We try to keep approximately $300 in the fund throughout the year to help with emergencies that may arise.  Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the October budget. Mrs. Johnson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (07.23)

Crisis Plan– Mr. Dennis discussed the Crisis Plan Flip Chart. All classrooms will have a Crisis Plan in their rooms that will be laminated. It is to stay posted next to the light switch at the exit of each class/room in the building and is to be taken outside during all drills/emergencies. After a few minor changes, Mrs. Johnson made a motion to approve the Crisis Plan. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried (07.24)

Committee Reports – The council reviewed the committee reports.

Accident Report – The council reviewed the accident report. No action necessary

INFORMATION

Round Table Discussion – Mr. Dennis reported that the School Board will to meet with each SBDM Council for 30 minutes. Vine Grove Elementary’s date and time is Monday, February 5th, at approximately 7:30 p.m. 

New Mulch on Playground – The mulch is now on the playground. 

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 16, 2007 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 

AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the December SBDM Council meeting will be the First Reading of the Food/Snack Policy on Homemade Treats, Committee Reports, and the November Budget. 

ADJOURN

Mrs. Atcher made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:45 p.m. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (07.25)
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